Steven Seee

From: Sylvia Goncalo <sgoncalo12123@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, February 23, 2025 7:41 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com
Subject: Bill H-5351

I am writing to express my support for Bill H-5351.

This legislation addresses Nurse Practitioners' right to provide medical aesthetic and
dermatological services, and its passage would significantly benefit our community by
continuing to provide the care and expertise that | have witnessed in the past 15 years
as an RN providing medical aesthetic services.

Not passing this bill will significantly impact patient care by including wait times for
treatment by significantly decreasing the amount of providers.

In addition, Bill H-5351 ensures that we move forward in a way that allows practices to
stay open, providing not only care to patients but also jobs in the community.

| urge you to support this bill and advocate for its passage. It is an opportunity to
continue to provide care to patients, to perform services within the full scope of practice
without any restrictions for Nurse Practitioners.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. | look forward to seeing our
community thrive as a result of your support for Bill H-5351.

Thank you,

Sylvia Goncalo RN
19 Sparrow Drive
Tiverton, Rl 02878



